
The paper and printing 
of this newsletter is kindly 
supplied by Heather Chong.

We acknowledge the palawa/pakana people (Tasmanian Aboriginal Community) as the traditional 
owners and ongoing custodians of lutruwita/Tasmania - its land and waters. We acknowledge their 
long history and deep connection to this place and pay respect to Elders past and present.

After much anticipation, our very own brand new 11 seater 
Toyota HiAce passenger bus has been delivered to it’s new 
home in South Arm. The South Arm Community Bus purchase 
was made possible thanks to a State Government grant initiated 
by Nic Street MP, for which we are very grateful.

SAPRA operates the Bus as a non for profit enterprise, with the 
fee (currently 65c/km) going to cover fuel and running costs 
only, and driven by volunteer drivers. 

South Arm Community Bus is here!
If you live on South Arm Peninsula, you 
can arrange regular or one-off access the 
bus.  You could arrange a group trip for - 
retail therapy, lunch, coffee catchup, medical 
appointment, TMAG, Theatre Royal, golf, 
movies, Botanical Gardens, walking tracks... Just 
get your group together and go somewhere!

The Bus is also available for use by any 
community group on the South Arm Peninsula. 
SAPRA also plans to host social outings and 
shopping trips open to all - email Kirstie 
(saprasec@southarm.tas.au) to be notified 
of upcoming trips. If you have any requests 
or recommendations for the use of the bus, 
contact us.

Book here - www.southarmbus.simplybook.me

—  Kirstie Judd,  
 SAPRA Secretary 
 0426 821 530

Cremorne’s young high achievers!
National Mountain Bike Championships

The 2022 Mountain Bike (MTB) National Championships were 
held in Tasmania at Maydena. Several boys from Cremorne 
competed, some coming away with wins in their age groups. 
Joe Potter won under 11 with Finn McKenzie coming a close 
second behind him.  Max Goyen, George Bidgood, Finn 
Buckland and Charlie Cables all entered the under 13 race with 
Max, George and Finn taking out 2nd, 3rd and 4th respectively.

cont’d p 7  

State Surf Life Saving Award 

In 2017, at just 10 yrs old, Charlotte Beach 
began her Surf Lifesaving journey as a Nipper. 
Five years later and Charlotte has been 
awarded Tasmanian Junior Surf Life Saver 
of the year. This award goes to an active 
patrolling youth member making an outstanding 
contribution to the delivery and development of 
Surf Lifesaving.  Congratulations Charlotte!
— Jacqueline Anderson
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About this newsletter

Contributions to the newsletter close the 
2nd Friday, every 2nd month - 
Friday 13 May 2022
Individuals and groups are invited to 
submit notices, reports, photos, articles or 
other contributions.
Send contributions to  -

Wendy Polzin 
editor@southarm.tas.au 
0428 339 400

Advertising enquiries -

Kerry Scambler 
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au 
0407 875 460

The bi-monthly South Arm Peninsula 
News is distributed throughout the South 
Arm Peninsula community - Sandford, 
Cremorne, Clifton Beach, South Arm and 
Opossum Bay.

This newsletter has been published 
since 1989 by the South Arm Peninsula 
Residents Association (SAPRA). 

Opinions expressed in articles are not 
necessarily the views of the Committee.

SAPRA Committee members:

President 
Kerry Scambler	 0407 875 460  
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au

Treasurer  
Gillian Waldie 	 0408 123 906 
SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au

Secretary
Kirstie Judd	 0426 821 530 
SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au

General Committee

Bree Hunter	 0448 332 560

Sharyn Von Bertouch	 0429 199 113

Noela Foxcroft	 0418 600 707

Eric Bound

Michael Topfer	 0400 416 099

South Arm  
Primary School
What a wonderful start to 2022 we have had at 
South Arm Primary School.

Over the Christmas break our School Association team put in a new 
water play area and freshened up the front entry garden, we would 
like to thank everyone involved in this project.

On behalf of the whole school community, we would also like to 
thank Piggery who donated the cost of the water pump. Watch out 
for their next show and support them where you can!

We have also had after school hours care start at the school this 
year. This is run by Uniting and now means with our Breakfast Club 
program we can provide care from 8am – 6pm every school day.

-  Wendy Huxley, Business Manager, South Arm Primary School    
6239 9126    |    wendy.huxley@education.tas.gov.au

Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm

Jan 55.00mm 41.6mm 45.4mm 31.7mm

Feb 5.50mm 6.0mm 8.90mm 8.2mm

2022 Year 
to Date 60.50mm 47.6mm 54.3mm 39.9mm

2021 Year 
to Date 66.50mm 75.0mm 94.6mm 47.9mm

Geir Hurlen Rødven Teresa Quine Bradley Lee Bob Kimber 

Rainfall on the Peninsula

Intersting - Feb was driest year since Geir began recording in  2009.

mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au
mailto:wendy.huxley@education.tas.gov.au


3

Membership
There’s still room for more in our Shed! If you want to 
join, know more or support us in any way, please get 
in touch. New member forms available from the South 
Arm Store, Community Centre or on the website. 

Enquiries
Robin 0408 446 249 
email: mensshed@southarm.tas.au 
www.mensshed.southarm.tas.au for newsletters and 
membership forms 
www.facebook.com/SouthArmMensShed 

Intersted in 
volunteering at 
Opossum Bay Park?
Opossum Bay Park - no obligation volunteering. We 
would love to have a couple more people join us for 
just an hour once a week (or a fortnight)

Each Wednesday 9.30am - 10.30am

(It’s not all hard work!)

— Rae Calvert

Call for young 
achievers!  
Did you enjoy reading the recent achievements some 
of Cremorne’s young people on the State and National 
stages?  We love to feature outstanding achievements 
made by young Peninsula people. If you or someone 
you know has a story idea please submit with any 
photos (with permission to publish) anytime!

— Wendy Polzin   l   editor@southarm.tas.au

Mon	 10am — 12 noon 
Fri	 2pm —  4 pm 
Sat	 1pm —  3pm
Market Days - 9:30am - 12noon

South Arm Community Centre 
9 Calverton Place Enq: Kirstie 0426 821 530

Out of hours available on request

Most items only $1
Some $2 or $5

3 May
7 Jun

5 Jul
2 Aug

6 Sep
4 Oct

1 Nov
6 Dec

BINGO - first Tuesday 
each month
Community Centre, doors open 7pm  

$15 to play 15 games. CASH PRIZES. BYO nibbles and 
drinks (alcohol permitted). Come join the fun.

Add these dates to your calendar:

mailto:mensshed@southarm.tas.au
http://www.mensshed.southarm.tas.au
http://www.facebook.com/SouthArmMensShed
mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
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Joint training exercise
The volunteer fire brigades of the peninsula - South Arm and 
Sandford - participated in joint training in February. Both brigades 
rely on each other, and on the support of neighbouring brigades 
during fire events. The Peninsula is a large area and has no access 
to pressurised hydrant systems. Joint training exercises are a great 
opportunity for brigades to meet and get a better understanding of 
the resources available to support a fire event. 

The amount of information a fire fighter needs to retain is significant 
and the Tasmanian Fire Service teaches acronyms to help with the 
recollection of information.

For bush fire events, we make use of the acronym LACES -  
Lookout, Awareness, Communication, Escape Routes and Safety 
Zones. The joint training conducted during February offered a 
chance for the brigades to practice this in the local conditions of the 
Sandford area. 

L - LOOKOUT is about understanding where the fire is and what it 
is doing. A lookout is posted to observe the fire behaviour and relay 
the information back to the crews to continue operating safely. 

The brigades discussed that early warning of fire behaviour is 
especially important for fire crews in the Peninsula area with the 
ability for sea breezes or other changes to wind conditions to rapidly 
change the behaviour of fires and risk the safety of crews. 

A - AWARENESS. Crews need to maintain a situational awareness 
of events as they evolve. The brigades inspected separate locations 
including fire trails around Sandford for access options for personnel 
and fire appliances (trucks) and to build awareness of potential 
hazards, such as fallen trees over fire trails, or trees that were 
damaged during a previous bushfire. 

C - COMMUNICATION is paramount in any fire situation. Brigade 
crews need to keep each other up-to-date as the situation develops 
to ensure they are tackling the fire in the safest possible way. 

E - ESCAPE ROUTES. Prior to fire fighters entering an area, crews 
identify as many as possible Escape Routes for evacuation in case 
fire behaviour becomes too risky for crews to remain. 

S - SAFETY ZONES. A Safety Zone is a pre-planned safe refuge 
area for fire fighters and equipment. 

Finally, the brigades completed awareness training on the different 
vehicles from each station on the Peninsula and demonstrated the 
operation of the pumping systems. With reticulated water unavailable 
for refilling appliances, we conducted draughting exercises to draw 
water from local waterways, relaying between each one. 

The joint training was well-received by all who attended, and we are 
looking forward to future opportunities and potentially inviting other 
neighbouring brigades. 

— Luke Clasener  l  Fire Fighter, Sandford Volunteer Fire Brigade
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Your local Catholic 
Primary school

Enquiries: Brendan Gill | Principal
 03 62477104 | johnpaul.tas.edu.au

‘Inspired learning in a wonderful school community ’ 
Private school bus servicing the 

South Arm Peninsula
Before and After School Care

Early Learning Centre for 3-5 year olds
Located in the heart of Clarence Plains, Rokeby Australian Aborignal Flag 

stolen from the South Arm 
RSL & Community Club Inc
During the evening of Saturday 26th February 2022, the Australian 
Aboriginal Flag which had been flying proudly alongside the 
Australian National Flag in front of the RSL & Community Club, was 
lowered and removed without consent.

The theft of the Flag is a disgraceful act which has left the Club 
Committee in disbelief and extremely disappointed. We ask anyone 
who has any knowledge of, or who witnessed any acts of strange 
behaviour in the vicinity of the Club on that evening to please 
contact the President on the number below.

The incident has been reported to Tasmania Police. 

Thankyou to Julie Collins MP for supplying a replacement flag.

— Terry Roe JP   l  President, South Arm RSL & Community Club 
Inc   l   0400 140 870

Interested in being a 
volunteer firefighter? 
Sandford brigade has vacancies!

If you live in the Sandford, Clifton Beach or Cremorne areas, and are 
interested in being part of a team dedicated to protecting life and 
property, we’d love to hear from you. Give me a call to discuss the 
role and the training you receive as a new recruit.

-   Paul Lawler   l   Brigade Chief, Sandford Fire Brigade  
 0409 305 808

Call for Entries: Clarence 
Open Art Exhibition 2022

Entires close 5pm, 17 June 2022

$10 fee per entry

The Clarence Open Art Exhibition is a biennial event held in both 
the Schoolhouse Gallery and Rosny Barn at Rosny Farm. Open to 
all Tasmanian artists, it provides a valuable opportunity for artists to 
show their work.

Clarence City Council invites artists to enter paintings, photography, 
drawing and print works in this ever-popular exhibition with prizes.  
Learn more - www.clarenceartsandevents.net/events/call-for-
entries-clarence-open-art-exhibition-2022

Ancestral 
Research  
Services of 
Tasmania
Jim Duggan
(Dipl. Fam. Hist. Studies) Member A.I.G, S.A.G.

Assisting people with their family history 
research endeavours worldwide, from  
right here in Sandford.

www.ancestralresearchtasmania.com.au

http://www.clarenceartsandevents.net/events/call-for-entries-clarence-open-art-exhibition-2022
http://www.clarenceartsandevents.net/events/call-for-entries-clarence-open-art-exhibition-2022
http://www.ancestralresearchtasmania.com.au
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“Thank you South Arm Volunteers” day

SAPRA update 
Autumn has arrived with its still, warm 
days and a refreshing crispness in the 
morning and evening air - perfect for 

beach and bush walks which we have in abundance!

Community Bus - to say we’re excited is an 
understatement! We again thank Nic Street MP and the 
State Government for funding it. Once the signwriting 
is done, we’re planning a formal launch of this very 
significant community asset - something to celebrate! 🙂

The Volunteers Thank You gathering was a lovely 
afternoon of locals chatting, sharing experiences and 
getting to know others who contribute to our Peninsula 
community.  One attendee took the time to write -  

“Just a quick note to say THANKS to you for the very 
pleasant day we had on Sunday . It was very restful 
to sit in the sun and just talk to people. Thanks to the 

Gardeners for making the area so nice. It has been 
my pleasure to help in the district over the years.”

With Darcys Café catering and our friendly local coffee 
vendors The Retro Bean, it was wonderfully relaxing! 

A big thank you to Kirstie for creating the event (now a 
regular February event) and to Noela for her assistance.

Last month SAPRA provided a letter of support for a 
School Association grant application, along with some 
suggestions based on our experience. Fingers crossed 
for a successful result!

If you have any issues you’d like us to investigate or 
projects to support, please get in touch. Our Committee 
is dedicated to you – our community! 

The SAPRA Committee wishes you all a  
safe and fun-filled Easter break.

—  Kerry Scambler, President, SAPRA   |   0407 875 460   
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au  |  facebook.com/Sapra.Inc

mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
http://www.facebook.com/Sapra.Inc
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Cremorne Corner

Cremorne calendar
APRIL  
Fri 8th 	 Pop Up @ Bowlo ‘Get Curry Indian’
Fri 22nd 	 Pop Up @ Bowlo ‘Pato’s Pizza’
Wed 27th 	 5-6pm Pipe Clay Coastcare AGM 

@ Bowlo

MAY 
Fri 6th 	 Pop Up @ Bowlo ‘Wattlebanks’
Sun 15th 	 Big Plant Giveaway

EVERY MONTH 
Tuesdays 	 Barefoot Bowls - check weekly 

Tue-Sat	 4:30–7:30pm, Cremorne Bowls & 
Community Club Bar

Fortnightly	 Pete’s Bar Snacks @ Bowlo 
[Join ‘Cremorne Tas Noticeboard’ Facebook group for details]

Big plant giveaway
When: 10:30am-12:30pm Sun 15th May

Where: Beach Reserve (if inclement weather, Bowlo)

What:   Small plants, shrubs and small trees for 
your Cremorne garden or reserve area. 
Includes stakes, guards, native fertiliser and 
water granules. Also endemic threatened 
species Eucalyptus Morrisbyi on offer **

Want to get involved? Help with set up, hand out 
and planting on reserve much appreciated. 

How much better can it get? Pato the Waffle Man 
will be there too! 

** Enviro-dynamics will be joining us again to give 
Morrisby’s gum plants to those that are interested 
in growing this tree to help with local species 
recovery efforts. They have been grown at the 
Royal Tasmanian Botanical Gardens from seed 
stored at the Tasmanian Seed Conservation Centre. 

- The Coastcare Team

Cremorne  
Community Group
Now that the busy Summer period is coming to an end, the 
Cremorne Community Group has had some time to relax 
and is now starting to gather ideas for the year ahead. An 
outdoor movie night will hopefully eventuate in the not too 
distant future, and we are busy applying for a Clarence 
City Council Community Grant to help fund items to benefit 
and support the community at future events. Also be on 
the lookout for some upcoming fundraisers and possible 
changes to the current membership structure.

Over the Summer we have enjoyed many beautiful evenings 
at the bowls club, with barefoot bowls, the regular pop-up 
food vans and Pete’s fish and chips helping the locals ease 
into the weekends. With a few warm evenings of late, it’s 
great to see so many family’s down at the beach after work 
and school enjoying an evening swim or walk, also many 
kids riding their bikes or skating around the streets.

The outdoor time seems to be paying off for the Cremorne 
youth - see the front page story about some of Cremorne’s 
recent high achievers!  Congratulations to all!

Please keep an eye out for upcoming events on the 
Cremorne Community Group Noticeboard at the beach 
reserve, and on our facebook page.

National Mountain Bike 
Championships cont’d

The boys had a fantastic day and 
were thrilled to be able to watch and 
cheer on their mountain biking idols.  

You may have spotted many more 
children of Cremorne each day riding 
their bikes around Cremorne. If you 
look carefully you can see mini jumps 
created along tracks by these keen 
little riders. The kids have also created 
a jump area in the back street of 
Fredrick Henry street which is referred 
to as the Shred Zone. Their signs 
“slow down kids are playing” will 
direct you to their favourite hangout.  

These boys have developed a healthy 
passion for riding and are taking 
their parents along for the ride. The 
sport has definitely seen an increase 
in families taking up the sport and 
travelling around the State to enjoy the 
world class tracks Tassie has to offer.  

It’s so wonderful to see the children 
of Cremorne embracing their love of 
mountain biking and enjoying the little 
wins along the way!

— Chris Bidgood
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Trucks, Security, 
forklifts and 

more 

 

                             Dealers   
Excavators, Skidsteers, Rollers,  

Sales, Hire and More  
For more information call 1300 732 377 

       or go to www.onroadoffroad.edu.au                        RTO 60071                        

ROBERT GOYNE  

Local Real Estate Specialist  

35 years selling “PARADISE PENINSULA”.

I work now for Fall Real Estate, they have offices at Lauderdale, Howrah, 
Sorell, Lindisfarne, Hobart, Moonah, Sandy Bay and Kingston. All 
receive your property’s information. For Tourists and Locals properties 
are displayed at 456 South Arm Road Lauderdale and at the South 
Arm Shop. Call Robert 7 days a week - 0458 653 553   /   6248 7666   
/   robert@fall.com.au

Real Advice in Real Estate

South Arm  
Community Market
What a good name the local market is getting. Word 
is spreading about our friendly and interesting people, 
while the atmosphere and surroundings speak for 
themselves.

We have people coming to the market from far and 
wide and many popping the dates in the diary for 
a regular outing each month. We are bursting with 
pride regarding the positive vibes which are spreading 
through the market community. Jacqui and the other 
wonderful volunteers are, as always, very busy with the 
ongoing organisational issues. There are still a couple 
of volunteers needed. Could you find an hour a month 
to assist? There are no meetings to attend, just the task 
done reliably each month. 

The February market,despite threats of showers which 
never eventuated, was a fantastic day. All the regular 
stall holders plus some new ones were rewarded with 
customers galore. Busy. Busy. We love the patrons 
coming and delighting in the different foods available.

The March market was a bit chilly at first but the 
weather blossomed into a sunny and mildly warm day. 
The music added ambience to the market and was 
enjoyed by many. 

Thank you to all the people who regularly attend and 
support over 65 stall holders consistently.

We look forward to the April 3rd market which will 
feature Justin Kneebone from Reptile Rescue with the 
snakes and blue tongued lizards

Hoping to see you all there.

- The Marketing Musketeers l market@southarm.tas.au

Brand new SAPRA  
Stubby Coolers!

Available  
from the  

Community  
Centre

Enq: Michael - sapramembers@southarm.tas.au

$10

mailto:robert%40fall.com.au?subject=
mailto:market@southarm.tas.au
mailto:sapramembers@southarm.tas.au
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St Barnabas update
Since Christmas, in our ‘not quite yet’ community 
church, regular services have been held weekly, new 
friendships developed and the grounds well cared for. 
We can always do with more helpers at our grounds 
care working bees on the first Saturday of each month.

For the first time for many years we held an Ash 
Wednesday service, signalling the beginning of the 
season of Lent, in preparation for Easter. Easter Day is 
the most important day in the whole Christian calendar; 
if Jesus had not risen from the dead we would 
probably never have heard of him.

Easter Services: 6pm Good Friday and 
10am Easter Sunday 

— Jane Beavan

Update on the Sale of St 
Barnabas.

Without going back over old issues, the current situation 
is very positive and it is expected St Barnabas will be 
owned by the community within the next 2 months.

As you may be aware, the delay in the process of 
sale was caused initially by the issues surrounding 
COVID-19, and then by the action of the Howrah Parish 
in August 2021 to overturn the Diocese’s decision 
regarding the sale. 

Following the re-establishment of the sale process in 
late November 2021, several issues had to be revisited 
before our application for management of the cemetery 
would be accepted by the Tasmanian Government. 
It was necessary for the 3 officers of the Board of 
Management to re-apply for current Police checks, as 
those previously submitted had expired. An insurance 
cover note also had to be re-negotiated. 

On the 7th March, our application to become Cemetery 
Managers, along with several other documents required 
by the Tasmanian Government Department was re-
submitted, and accepted.  

On Tuesday 8th March, The Board received from 
the Senior Policy and Project Officer, Policy and 
Intergovernmental Relations Division of the Department 
of Premier and Cabinet, an email advising us that our 
application appears in order and it will commence the 
process of obtaining the Regulator’s approval.  Under 
the Act, this should occur within 21 days.

Without pre-empting a timeline, and presuming no other 
obstacles delay the sale, it is likely that St Barnabas will 
officially become a Community Church, owned by the 
Board of Management of the Community Church of St 
Barnabas - South Arm Inc on behalf of the South Arm 
and Opossum Bay community by April/May 2022.

— Terry Roe JP   l   Director, Board of Management

BE MORE EFFECTIVE
DELIVERING YOUR MESSAGE.

 Publications
 Branding
 Stationery
 Promotional

CREATIVE GRAPHIC

DESIGNER
PRINT & DIGITAL

CONTACT JULIANA FOR A PERSONALISED QUOTE:

julipires@gmail.com0424 444 937
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Petrusma
Jacquie

Liberal Member  
for Franklin

If you need support or 
assistance on any matter, 

please contact  
my Electorate Office.

3/90 Clarence Street, Bellerive, 7018   l   (03) 6165 7825
jacquie.petrusma@dpac.tas.gov.au

www.jacquiepetrusma.com.au
Authorised by J Petrusma, 3/90 Clarence Street, Bellerive TAS 7018.

ADVERTISEMENT

Administrative services
Justice of the Peace - Opossum Bay
David Skegg - davidskegg@icloud.com 0418 374 305

Justice of the Peace
Witnessing documents, affidavit for use in court, statutory 
declarations, certifying true copy of original  document.
Terry Roe 0400 140 870

Claire Weir - Justice of the Peace
Over 30 years’ experience. 0418 372 124   
c.kweir@bigpond.com

Animal services
Sandford Cat Hotel
5 star luxury for your cat when you’re away. 
thesandfordcathotel.com.au Hazel Jones 0403 568 999

Automotive
Auto Towing & Windscreen Repairs
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair. Anthony  
0412 110 992

Beauty
Eco and Body 
Massage (health fund rebates), counselling & 
mediatation classes.  Victoria Haberley, Counsellor
0414 516 234    l  www.ecoandbody.com
Jewellery 
Handmade precious jewellery designed & made locally.
Gavin 0414 629 185   l   www.gavinmacsporran.com.au

Mj’s Hair Design 
Fully qualified hairdressers for all hair care needs. Facial 
waxing/tinting & spray tanning. 3120 South Arm Rd, 
Wed to Sat, or by appt. 6239 9612 or 0421 859 408

Mobile Haircuts
Professional hair cuts in your home. Tues-Fri 9am-5pm. 
Adults $45, Kids/Teens $35. Tania 0458 528 258, 
Facebook.com/mobilehaircuts.tania 

Business services
Rachel-is-IT
Computer repairs, up-grades, IT help. Vinyl signage for 
car, boat or business.  6239 9706    l   0438 399 706

Tasmanian Geeks
Computer Repair, Virus Removal, Service & Tune Up. 
Dale 0415 269 256

Ceremony 
Oakdown Celebrant
Naming days, weddings & more. Make your day unique. 
Tara Bellette 0408 367932 tarabellette76@gmail.com 

Community meetings  & classes 
Bible Discussion - Connect Group
We welcome new members. Fridays 10.30am 
3218 Main Rd, South Arm. Jane Beavan 6239 9244

Community Garden - Iron Plot 
Community space with pizza oven! Chat, help, & plan 
Fridays 9-10am

OB

SF

SF

LD

SA

SA

SA

NEW!

SA

OB

Julie.Collins.MP@aph.gov.au 

18 Ross Avenue (PO Box 38) 
Rosny Park TAS  7018

JULIE COLLINS MP
Federal Member for Franklin

ADVERTISEMENT

Proudly supporting the 
South Arm Peninsula 

community.

6244 1222T:

A:

E:

Authorised by Julie Collins MP, ALP Tasmania, 18 Ross Avenue, Rosny Park TAS 7018.

ADVERTISEMENT

    P: (03) 6212 2330
C: SarahLovellLabor
   E: sarah.lovell@parliament.tas.gov.au

Authorised by Sarah Lovell. 1/33 South Arm Rd, Rokeby

Sarah Lovell MLC
Labor Member for Rumney

Your voice in 
Parliament

Local services & notices
Accommodation
Cremorne Self Contained Cabin
Great rural location, close to beach. 0434 499 730 
www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo

The Octopus 🐙 South Arm
Fully self-contained accomodation suitable for 2 guests (+ 
one infant 0-2 on request). To enquire, book or for more 
information and photos - www.airbnb.com/h/theoctopus

NEW!

mailto:davidskegg@icloud.com
mailto:c.kweir@bigpond.com
http://enjoy.thesandfordcathotel.com.au
http://www.ecoandbody.com
http://www.gavinmacsporran.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/mobilehaircuts.tania
mailto:tarabellette76@gmail.com
https://www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo
http://www.airbnb.com/h/theoctopus
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Cremorne Community Group Inc 
www.cremorne.tas.au, Facebook, 
cremornecommunitygroup@gmail.com 
Marquee hire for CCG members - 
ghr@pipshy.com or 0412 305 794

Bridge
Calverton Hall, Wednesdays at 
2pm. New members and beginners 
always welcome. Noela 6239 9172

Craft Group
2nd, 4th & 5th Tues of the month 
12:30-3pm, Calverton Hall. $2/
session. Lesley Gore 6239 9321

Garden Club
Meets 1st Monday of the month at 
the Community Centre at 4:30pm 
Laura 0400 101 900

Girls’ & Boys’ Brigades
Adventure for girls & boys 5-18yrs. 
Thursdays 5:30 - 7:30pm, at 
Emmanuel School, 1 Chipmans Rd, 
Rokeby.  Libby 0416 277 101 
eneduljee@gmail.com

Sandford Scout Group 
Friends, fun, community service and 
adventure for boys and girls!  
Joey Scouts (5-7 yrs) Mon 5-6pm 
Cubs (8-11 yrs) Mon 6.15-7.45pm  
Scouts (11-15 yrs) Wed 7-9pm 
Susanne sehovington@hovo.id.au

SAPRA Committee Meeting 
2nd Tuesday of the month, 7pm at 
South Arm Community Centre.  
To address the Committee, please 
contact the President  (see p2) 

South Arm Community Centre
Library, Op Shop & History Room 9 
Calverton Place, South Arm  
Mon 10-2   Fri 2-4   Sat 1-3

South Arm Songsters Choir
All welcome for  songs & laughs! 
7pm Mondays at the Community 
Centre. Betsy 0418 526 002

St Barnabas Community 
Church, South Arm
Morning service, Sundays 10am.  
Rachel Todd, 6239 9706, or Jane 
Beavan 6239 9244. Working bee 
10am, 1st Saturday each month.

Exercise & activities
Bingo
1st Tues each month 7pm. 
$15 for 15 games. BYO welcome 
(incl Alcohol). Enq. 0426 821 530

Cremorne Bowls Club
www.cremorne.bowls.com.au 
6248 9856

Indoor bowls
Every Monday 1:30- 3pm Calverton 
Hall. Beginners always welcome!

Evolve Fitness
Thurs 5pm, Sat 8am, Sandford 
Community Hall. First Class Free.  
Susan 0488 707 056 or 
evolvefitnessaus@gmail.com 
facebook.com/evolvefitnessaus

Jayne Martin Yoga
Beginners classes at Lauderdale 
Hall. Sun 8-9am, Wed 7-8pm.   
Jayne 0474821552  
Jaynemartin04@gmail.com

Pilates
9am Mon Calverton Hall & 6pm 
Thurs South Arm Community Centre
Helen 0498 177 916

South Arm Fitness & Wellness Hub
Work on you, in your time. Gym 
open 24/7. $12 /week, no lock in 
contract. Laura 0421 859 408   f 

Tennis Court 
$10/hr. Book at South Arm Store 
or after hours Ron 0408 356 915

Yoga at Lauderdale Hall
Wed10.30-12pm. Strength & calm 
- asana, pranayama, Yoga Nidra & 
meditation. Margaret 0428 252 560

Food & dining
Fresh fish delivered door to door
Every second Wed 11am-1pm. 
30+ years. Robyn 0438 721 448 
or robdaze@bigpond.com

Opossum Bay Store
Open 7 days. Great coffee, fishing, 
takeaways, groceries, tools, cards, 
petrol & friendly service. 6239 9134

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club
Great meals for Members & visitors. 
Dinner 7 days + lunch on Sundays.   
Sun, Mon, Tue, Thurs - Asian  
(dine in / take-away) .  
Fri, Sat - Pizza (dine in/take-away) 
Wednesday - discount meals. 
Enquiries/bookings ph 6239 9171

Thai Larder
Authentic home-cooked Thai meals 
delivered to your door. Lessons & 
catering too. Ann 0455 793 260 
www.thailarder.com.au

Touch of the MO Cafe
Open Wed to Sun 8:30am-2:00pm. 
Coffee, breakfast, lunch, cakes, 
smoothies, milkshakes & more.  
6295 5532 or find us on Facebook

Gardening
AJs Lawnmowing & Maintenance
6 Calverton Place, South Arm 
Call Andrew for a free quote 
6239 9863 or 0422 992 479

MR Mowing
Reliable, reasonably priced and 
local. Mowing, whipper snipping & 
pruning. Marty Ryan 0400 740 068

Emma Parker Garden Supplies 
Pea straw (baled / chopped / 
bagged), sheep or screened cow 
manure. High quality, weed-free. 
Regular or bulk delivery & other 
products avail. Enq. 0409 555 098

Qualified Landscaper
Develop new gardens or rejuvenate 
- big or small. References. Quotes.  
Steve 6239 9050 or 0408 000 645

South Arm Garden Supplies
Pea & barley straw, horse, sheep 
& chicken manure, potting mix 
& organic compost. Free local 
delivery. Adrian 0427 976618

Tasmanian tree care
Tree pruning, removal, support 
systems, recovery programs with 
soil injections & pest control.  
Colin Fry 0424 149 587  
colin@tasmaniantreecare.com

Home & property
Activ8 Electrical & Data 
Contractor Lic. 15607236 
Commercial & residential.  
Michael Calabrese 0407 281 383 
www.activ8electrical.com.au 
activ8electrical@gmail.com 

Blakey’s plumbing and 
maintenance [after hours]
Domestic plumbing, blockages & 
repairs. Robert 0410 118 254

Crowy’s Excavations
Local, competent, fully insured. 
Pete 0417051537  

Electrical & Heat Pumps
Richard Pohl (Lic 945766)  
0419 899 100

Greg Steinbauer
Gardening, odd jobs + home 
maintenance.  0419 136 693 
gstein101@gmail.com

House-sitter Clare
Experienced, reliable, mature & 
local. Excellent references.  
0450 417 061

Interior Design 
DIY consultations, new build & 
renos. Free discovery call. Kellie, 
Hello White Interiors 0421972370

Property Consultant 
Robert Goyne, Fall Real Estate 
0458 653 553 robert@fall.com.au
info@hellowhite.com.au
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Reptile Ranger 
Rescue & relocate snakes correctly. 
Permit 2001766. Craig 0424 441 488

Rockstar Tiling & Bathroom 
Renovations.
Waterproofing, tiling & bathroom 
renos. Servicing Peninsula & 
Eastern Shore. Rick 0499 279561

Snoopy’s Gas Fitting
Install, service and maintain.  
Brett Newell   l   0448877062 
sssnoopy11@gmail.com

Tas.i.vac Gutter Cleaning
Roof, solar panel, tank etc cleaning. 
Inspections, tank sanitising & more.
Damon.tasivac19@gmail.com  
0476 042 765

Tassie handyman 
Maintenance, carpentry, painting, 
fencing, small landscaping, 
windows & doors. 
0448 667732 or via Facebook

Terry Hill Electrical
Available for domestic work. 
62399181 or 0407 399 181

Weekly Cleans Mon-Fri
Malena 0419670446

Health services
Converse Online Speech Pathology
Specialising in Autism, social skills, 
literacy & early intervention.   
Frankie 0487 718 750  
www.conversetherapy.com.au 
frankie@ conversetherapy.com.au

South Arm Community Pharmacy
Shop 4, 3120 South Arm Rd 
03 6239 9529, Fax 03 6239 9600  
info@southarmpharmacy.com.au 
Mon -Fri 8.30am-5.30pm,  
Sat 9am- 12 noon

TSL Counselling Services
Qualified Counsellor, PACFA 
member Toni - 0432 998 858  
www.tslcounselling.com.au

Special interest
Family History Research
Want family history research or  
a gift? Jim 0417 518 336  
ancestralressertas@iinet.net.au

Genealogy Research 
Start your family tree or solve family 
mystery. $50 initial review incl 2hrs 
research. Maree 0409 169 659 
harriets.garden@bigpond.com

TCE Tutor: ENW, ENL or French 
Many years’ experience teaching  
pre-tertiary + tertiary. Can help with 
essays, English etc. 0477 771 040

South Arm Peninsula History
Visit Maurice Potter History Room 
(at Community Centre). Join South 
Arm Peninsula History Facebook 
group. Michael Topfer  0400 416 
099 history@southarm.tas.au

Transport & 
equipment
SAPRA Community Bus
For group hire. 60c/km. 
12 seats, tow bar, volunteer driver 
can be arranged. Sponsorships 
and partnerships for use welcome. 
Kirstie 0426821530

Wheelchairs and walker
Short-term loans to South Arm RSL 
Sub-Branch Members and Defence 
Services personnel (and their 
dependants). Peter 0477 706 497

Venue hire
Calverton Hall & Oval
Hire enquiries - Cherie Osborn   
0409 217 975

South Arm Community Centre 
Special occasions, interest group or 
business meetings, workshops etc. 
Reasonable rates. 0407 875 460  
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au

Volunteering
Coastcare

Mortimer Bay 
Leanne 0408 498 468

Opossum Bay & South Arm - 
OBSAC 
1st Sunday each month. 
10am -12noon. Different venues.  
Robyn 0400 119 519 

Pipeclay
Autumn, Spring & Clean Up Aust 
Day working bees. 0408 121 304  
(Anne) gcrummy@bigpond.net.au 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton)
info@wildcaredeslacs.org

Fire Brigades
South Arm Fire Station 
2nd Tuesday of the month,  
6:30pm for 7pm start.  
Val Ansett, Brigade Chief   
0408 267 887

Sandford Fire Station 
Training each Monday 7:30 
Paul Lawler, Brigade Chief  
0409 305 808

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
Plant, plan, weed and chat at 
Opossum Bay Park ev. Wednesday, 
9-10am.    Rae 0417 555 175

Clifton Beach Surf Life Saving Club
Membership, activities, sponsorship 
& clubhouse inquiries - President 
Craig Rogerson, 0418 120 796 or 
Vanessa Copeland, 0419 561 746 
secretary@cliftonbeachslsc.com.au 
www.cliftonbeachslsc.com.au

Water carters
MKH Water Supply & Cartage
Domestic & civil. Services all areas. 
Marcus 0438 643 176

Reliable Water 
Tim 0419 614 457

SouthAir Water
Damien 0417 928 377

Streamline Water
Wayne 0418 125 096

Wellbeing & health
Ceò na mara beauty & skin care
Qualified beauty therapist, 19 years 
exp. Waxing, henna, tinting & more. 
Mon, Fri, Sat & Sun 9 - late.  
Tues, Wed, Thurs evenings by appt. 
Lou 0409 552 869 or Facebook

Cremorne Reflexology
Qualified. Home visits for relaxation 
or health concerns (chronic pain, 
sleep, circulation, & digestion). 
$60/hr Tara 0457 327 482

Massage @ MJ’s Salon
Remedial, relaxation, hot rocks 
and pampering massage.  
Wed & Sat.  Vicky 0414 516 234

Naturopath / Nutritionist  
& Psychic Medium/Healing
Amanda Erskine in Sandford.  
0417 727 065

Pamper Room
Facials, relaxation, hot stone, or 
pregnancy massages. Mon- Sat 
www.pamperroom.com.au  
Tania 0458 528 258    f

Sandford Massage Wellness Centre
Massage & naturopathic services by 
appt Sun, Mon, Tues 10am-5pm. 
$50  Kyla 0418 537 279

Help keep this section relevant. 
Please check your listing for 
accuracy and currency.
Send any corrections to - 
editor@southarm.tas.au
Thanks!
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